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Now that the community and FCC have decided to make the FCB a permanent element of our public and community bus service, we, at FCC, are now focusing on making the wee bus as useful as possible for more of our residents. We've always believed that the gap that this service is able to fill are for those of us who don't find the limited, fixed route, fixed timetable bus service useful. Those could include younger folk and those without access to private vehicles; those who are unable to drive or would prefer not to drive; those who find it difficult to access the fixed route bus services; those who would prefer shorter local journeys within the community to visit social events, friends and family and so on.

Because a journey can begin and end at a resident's house and because the destination can be on the Black Isle and not just Tore Service Station, all the customised possibilities for individual residents here are not going to emerge until the team at FCB can have these unique conversations with all those who could potentially find this useful. In the classic 'chicken and egg' debate, the FCB team can't have those conversations until there is wider knowledge and discussion in the community about the availability and possibilities of the wee bus and until these unique journeys take place, the team don't have the information to convey the possibilities to residents.

The vast majority of journeys so far have been to and from Tore Service Station so that our residents can access the frequent A9 buses. However, already we have two examples of customised journeys that eventually will become part of the greater variety of future journeys. One journey was to Munlochy. Another planned journey was for two wheelchair users to attend an afternoon musical afternoon in the community (cancelled because of covid).

Our task now then is to increase our 'communication of the possibilities' to more and more residents over the next months and years. FCC has formed a small team of volunteers to begin that work next week and its task will be to use all the available communication possibilities to make the wee bus better known.

The partners behind this FCB project (i.e. FCC, Stagecoach, The Highland Council, HITRANS, Community Support & Information Ross-Shire (CSIR)) met two days ago to re-set the commitment for this new permanent phase and the actions necessary to back up that commitment. I'd like to just highlight two particular points that were made that I thought significant. The first was THC's point that it was very unusual for a commercial bus company to be an integral part of a community transport service. THC not only welcomed Stagecoach's involvement but also felt that residents would eventually be better served if the commercial, subsidised and community services were all integrated as they are in the FCB model. The second point was Stagecoach's wish to see many local community transport services throughout the Highlands and beyond feeding into hubs (e.g. Tore Service Station, park and rides etc). Stagecoach believes that is the route to greater usage of public transport and to be run in a more efficient and environmentally friendly way.

Thank you all for your feedback that has been so important in building the momentum that has enabled us all to reach this new phase. I'll do my best to continue to keep you informed.
Bruce Morrison
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